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August 8, 2023 
 
 
 
Pete Buttigieg 
United States Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
 
RE: Letter of Support for the FY 2023-2024 MPDG Rural Grant Program: Highway 210 Brainerd, 

Minnesota – Equity, Safety, and Multimodal Connectivity Project 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  
 
I am writing in support of the Minnesota Department of Transportation (MnDOT) District 3’s application 
for funding through the FY 2023-2024 Multimodal Projects Discretionary Grand (MPDG) Rural Surface 
Transportation Grant (Rural) Program. Highway 210 Brainerd, Minnesota – Equity, Safety, and Multimodal 
Connectivity Project aligns with the USDOT’s strategic goals as it addresses critical safety concerns in the 
historic Brainerd Lakes Area of central Minnesota. Hwy 210 through Brainerd is an important corridor for 
statewide users, the commuting public, freight, and those accessing regional destinations. It has the highest 

traffic volumes in Crow Wing County and is the only continuous east‐west corridor in Brainerd. There are 

currently limited provisions for pedestrians and bicyclists to travel along or cross‐over the corridor. 
 
The MPDG Rural funding would reconstruct approximately four-mile segment of Highway 210, construct 
a network of Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) accessible multiuse sidewalks ramps, crosswalks, and 
trails; rehabilitate the bridge over the Mississippi River; construct two new roundabouts; and upgrade aging 
utility and stormwater infrastructure. In addition, the general look and feel of the corridor will be improved 
to preserve the Brainerd Lakes Area as a popular vacation destination for Minnesotans.  
 
MnDOT District 3 spans a large swath of central Minnesota – a diverse mix of both rapidly urbanizing 
communities in the southern portion around St. Cloud and extending along Interstate 94 from the 
Minneapolis-St. Paul Metropolitan Area (MSP) and rural communities in the north extending past Brainerd 
Lakes Area and including the Mille Lacs Indian Reservation. The project is critically important to District 
3’s regional economy as it supports key industries as well as consumers across the state. The project 
provides multimodal connectivity to the community and increases safety and travel time reliability so 
residents and visitors of all backgrounds, incomes, and abilities may access jobs, recreation, and housing. 
 
For 40(+) years, the Region Five Development Commission (R5DC) has coordinated regional 
transportation programs, such as the Transportation Advisory Council (TAC), which assists the Minnesota 
Department of Transportation’s (MnDOT) District 3 and its local partnership, the Area Transportation 
Partnership (ATP) in programming Surface Transportation Program Block Grant (STBGP) funds as well 
as Transportation Alternative (TA) funds. R5DC fulfills a work plan for MnDOT in areas including 
Statewide Planning, Regional Planning. R5DC also delivers Safe Routes to School (SRTS) Planning and 
assistance to communities that are awarded SRTS Technical Assistance Grants.  
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After reviewing this project proposal, the R5DC finds this project to be in alignment with our organization’s 
mission and vision as well as the promotion of safety, and multimodal connectivity. Therefore, we are 
submitting this letter of support to encourage your consideration and support for this project as Minnesota 
Trunk Highway 210 is our Region’s most highly traveled East/West corridor, and one of only a few 
East/West corridors in the State of Minnesota providing a crucial, global freight connection for Minnesota 
farmers and rural manufacturers, directly to the port of Duluth the Great Lakes, and beyond. 
 
The improvements due to the project will serve to improve traffic flow, provide safer streets, repair aging 
infrastructure, expand multimodal access, and improve overall appeal in and around the project area. R5DC 
support MnDOT’s application for the funding of Highway 210 Brainerd, Minnesota – Equity, Safety, and 
Multimodal Connectivity Project and look forward to the infrastructure investment in our region through 
the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give this FY 2023-2024 MPDG Rural Discretionary Grant 
proposal your full consideration and if I can answer any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. I 
may be reached at 218.820.9281 or via email at terickson@regionfive.org 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Tad Erickson 
Senior Transportation Planner 
Region Five Development Commission 
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August 11, 2023 
 
Pete Buttigieg 
United States Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: Letter of Support for the FY 2023-2024 MPDG Rural Grant Program: Highway 210 Brainerd, 

Minnesota – Equity, Safety, and Multimodal Connectivity Project 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  
 
On behalf of our 1,100 members, I am writing in support of the Minnesota Department of Transportation 
(MnDOT) District 3’s application for MPDG Rural Grant Program funding to address safety and accessibility 
concerns in the Brainerd Lakes Area of central Minnesota.  
 
Hwy 210 through Brainerd is an important corridor for statewide users, the commuting public, freight, 
and those accessing regional destinations. It has the highest traffic volumes in Crow Wing County and is 
the only continuous east‐west corridor in Brainerd. There are currently limited provisions for pedestrians 
and bicyclists to travel along or cross‐over the corridor. 
 
The MPDG Rural funding would reconstruct a four-mile segment of Highway 210, construct a network of 
ADA-accessible multiuse sidewalks ramps, crosswalks, and trails; rehabilitate the bridge over the 
Mississippi River; construct two new roundabouts; and upgrade aging utility and stormwater 
infrastructure. In addition, improved aesthetics will complement our brand as a vacation destination.   
 
MnDOT District 3 spans a large swath of central Minnesota. The project is important to our regional 
economy as it supports key industries as well as consumers across the state. The project provides 
multimodal connectivity and increases safety and travel time reliability so residents and visitors of all 
backgrounds, incomes, and abilities may access jobs, recreation, and housing. 
 
The improvements due to the project will serve to improve traffic flow, provide safer streets, repair aging 
infrastructure, expand multimodal access, and improve overall appeal in and around the project area. We 
support MnDOT’s application and look forward to infrastructure investment in our region.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Matt Kilian, President 
Brainerd Lakes Chamber of Commerce 
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August 14, 2023 
 
Luke Wehseler 
District 3 Project Development  
Project Manager/Consultant Coordinator 
Local Partnership Program (LLP) Manager  
Minnesota Department of Transportation 
7694 Industrial Park Road 
Baxter, MN 56425 
 
RE: Letter of Support for the FY 2023-2024 MPDG Rural Grant Program: Highway 210 Brainerd, Minnesota 

– Equity, Safety, and Multimodal Connectivity Project 
 
Dear Luke, 
 
On behalf of the Minnesota Department of Natural Resources (MNDNR) I want to take this opporitunity to thank 
you for the continued cooperation and support of the Minnesota Department of Transportation (MnDOT) in the 
development, upgrading and improvement of the Cuyuna Lakes State Trail.  We very much appreciate the 
MnDOT’s efforts to include the upgrading and reconstruction to those portions of the existing Cuyuna Lakes 
State Trail located along and within your proposed TH210/Washington Street Improvement Project in the City of 
Brainerd, including (MnDOT) District 3’s interest in pursuing funding for the numerous safety, mobility, and 
multimodal improvements identified along the portion of defined segment of TH210, which would include 
improvements to the proximate segments of the existing Cuyuna Lakes State Trail.   
 
As you have outlined for us, the proposed project would result in the reconstruction of an approximately four-
mile segment of TH210, that in addition to highway and utility improvements, would include the installation of  
Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) accessible, multiuse roadway intersections  and the upgrading and 
improvement of both City adminstered sidewalks and trails and a 0.7 miles of the MnDNR adminstered Cuyuna 
Lakes State Trail.  It is noted that the proposed improvements will serve to substantially improve the trail user 
safety and expand user accessibility along this aging state trail segment and will provide improved critical 
connections to local and regional trails and other recreational attractions.   
 
On behalf of the MnDNR I want to again thank you for your continued support and cooperation. 
 
Sincerely,  

 

Keri Hull 
Area Supervisor 
DNR Parks & Trails Division 
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